

# NEWSLETTER

**CITY OF MERCED** 

### **Training Notice**

The Merced Fire department will be conducting live fire wild land training excercises June 23<sup>rd</sup> through the 27<sup>th</sup> at the City of Merced Wastewater Treatment Plant. These training evolutions help our crews stay prepared and will focus on building control lines using prescribed fire and other fuel reduction techniques commonly used in wildfire responses. If you see smoke in the area, don't be alarmed – it's all part of the training. Thank you for your support as we continue to train for wildfire season.



## Recreational Swim at McNamara Memorial Plunge Pool

Recreational swim begins today through August 2<sup>nd</sup> at McNamara Memorial Plunge Pool! The pool will be open to the public every Friday and Saturday from 1 PM to 6 PM for just \$2 per person.



JUNE 20, 2025

## 2025 Law Enforcement Torch Run for Special Olympics

The Law Enforcement Torch Run (LETR) is a great opportunity to support Special Olympics through fundraising and public awareness efforts. Participation helps enhance the quality of life for children and adults with intellectual disabilities.



CITY OF MERCED JUNE 20, 2025

The City of Merced Fire Department worked with the Parks and Community Services department to ensure staff are certified to respond in emergencies!



JUNE 20 2025

The Merced Police Department is proud to recognize Officers Chavez and Lopez for receiving the prestigious Mothers Against Drunk Driving (MADD) Award. This distinguished honor is presented to law enforcement officers who demonstrate exceptional commitment to combating impaired driving and enhancing roadway safety.

These officers have gone above and beyond in their dedication to DUI enforcement, holding offenders accountable and working tirelessly to prevent impaired driving incidents that can lead to serious injury or loss of life. Their proactive efforts play a critical role in protecting our community and promoting public awareness about the dangers of driving under the influence.

We commend Officers Chavez and Lopez for their professionalism, vigilance, and unwavering commitment to public safety. Their contributions have made a meaningful impact, and we are grateful for their continued service to the City of Merced.



CITY OF MERCED JUNE 20, 2025

#### **Movies in the Park**

Parks and Community Services hosted Movies in the Park at Applegate Park! It was a great turnout that showcased the importance of getting outside and enjoying our local parks!

The next Movie in the Park will be June 27<sup>th</sup> at Nannini Sports Complex for a showing of Sonic!









Page 6 of 8

CITY OF MERCED JUNE 20, 2025



